
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

Friday 3rd September 2021 

Dear Parents/Carers 

Welcome Back! 

We very much look forward to welcoming our children into school next week, on Monday 6th September 2021.  

All our doors will open at 8.45am and close at 8.55am each day, with the end of school being a 3.15pm finish. 

As per government guidelines, many restrictions have been relaxed and we will work in a more ‘normal’ way, 

reflective of pre-Covid times.  However, to ensure the safety of all of our community, we will continue to keep 

certain elements and requirements – these are outlined below. 

· Regular hand washing throughout the day 

· Good ventilation in all occupied areas of school 

· High quality cleaning of areas throughout the day 

· Outdoor learning wherever possible 

· Monitoring of CO2 levels (when the equipment is delivered by the DfE) 

· No access to the school building for our parents/carers without a booked appointment 

· One family in the school foyer at any time 

· Face masks to be worn when entering the school foyer (by appointment only) 

When children return on Monday, we look forward to delivering a settled start to the academic year. 

Please can the children arrive on time and in full school uniform.  P.E. kits should be brought into school each 

Monday and returned home on a Friday for washing – P.E. days may change on a weekly basis, so the kit needs 

to be in school every day. 

Please feel free to use whichever entrance/exit gate is the best access for you, as we have lifted restriction on 

this. 

We hope that the new way of working will continue to keep us safe, however should circumstances change and 

cases of Covid-19 impact on school, we will have to review our practice and bring in further measures – for 

example: 

·         Children back into their ‘bubbles’ 

·         Adaptation to the access to school site 

·         Staggered school day timings 

 

We have again attached the flowchart for your guidance on suspected or confirmed cases of Covid-19 in a 

child/young person and to remind our parents/carers that lateral flow tests should not be carried out on children of 

primary age but are instead intended for secondary pupils and adults. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 

 

Mrs D Reynolds 

Head Teacher 

Aim High Never Give Up Follow Your Dream Lead By Example 

Email: office@norwoodschool.co.uk  Telephone: 01733 574717 

Website: www.norwood-school.co.uk   

 

Head Teacher: Mrs D Reynolds  - BSc Hons QTS NPQH 
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